TOWN OF SOUTH PADRE ISLAND, TEXAS BOARD OF ALDERMEN MINUTES OF WORKSHOP WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2002

I CALL TO ORDER

A Workshop of the Board of Aldermen of the Town of South Padre Island, Texas was held February 6, 2002 Club Padre, 5800 Padre Boulevard. Mayor Ed Cyganiewicz called the workshop to order at 4:00 p.m. A quorum was present: Aldermen Doyle Wells, Rick Wells, Gerald Sher and Bill Thornton. Alderman David Eymard arrived at 4:10 p.m. Staff members present were Darla Honea, Sherry Newport, Clifford Rowell, Ray Kendall and Susan Hill.

II PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

- III PRESENTATIONS FOR NEW CITY HALL BY SEMI-FINALIST ARCHITECTS:
 - 1) KELL, MUNOZ
 - 2) RIKE, OGDEN, FIGUEROA, DICKSON & WELLS ARCHITECTS, INC.

Representatives from each of the firms individually presented information and examples of:

- 1. Their firm's approaches to the design and construction of the new City Hall.
- 2. Their firm's experience with design and construction of city halls and office buildings, particularly in Gulf Coast Communities.
- 3. Their firm's knowledge of building on a barrier island or in a Gulf Coast community, including FEMA, Windstorm and/or Town regulations, and
- 4. The reasons the Town should choose their firm to design the new City Hall.

A question/answer session was held after each presentation.

No action was taken. Mayor Cyganiewicz thanked each of the representatives for their interest.

IV ADJOURNMENT

Mayor Cyganiewicz adjourned the workshop at 5:25 p.m.

Joyce Adams, City Secretary

APPROVED:

Edmund K. Cyganiewicz, Mayor